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Dear Caroline,
 
Thank you for consulting us on the revised application 17/02394/OUT (Outline planning permission for up to 53 dwellings with associated landscaping, open space and vehicular access off Berry Hill Road, Adderbury).
 
We note the reduction in proposed dwellings to “up to 53” from 60.  Our comments submitted previously still stand, but with a revision in the contribution requested to reflect the reduced number of homes.  I have set out our response below.
 
OCCG notes that primary medical care in the North Oxfordshire locality is mostly at capacity, and further housing growth will require additional or expanded infrastructure to be in place.  OCCG therefore object to this application pending agreement of appropriate contributions to primary care infrastructure.  
 
We would be seeking a developer contribution of £45,792 to support improvement of local primary care infrastructure if this development were to go ahead.
 
This calculation is based on OCCG’s adopted policy to use a calculation of 2.4 x number of dwellings x £360 for contributions to health infrastructure.
 
The size of this development does not justify a new separate health centre or equivalent, so we would anticipate funds being used for enhancing existing primary care medical infrastructure to meet the needs of a growing population.
 
We would wish to engage in detailed discussion about the developer contributions for this development.
 
Best wishes,
 
Fergus
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